Jefferson County Commission Welcomes New GIS Analyst

CONTACT INFORMATION:

Edwina Benites, County Administrator
Phone: 304-728-3284
Email: ebenites@jeffersoncountywv.org

CHARLES TOWN, WV (March 6, 2025) – The Jefferson County Commission is pleased to announce the hiring of Rachel Pierce as the county’s new Geographic Information Systems (GIS) Analyst. Ms. Pierce officially joined the county’s Department of Information Technology/Office of GIS and Addressing on Thursday, February 20. Ms. Pierce’s work will play a crucial role in supporting infrastructure planning, environmental management, and public services through accurate and innovative GIS solutions.

Ms. Pierce states she fell in love with Jefferson County when she moved to the area in 2009 before pursuing her undergraduate degree in Natural Resource Management from Shepherd University, graduating cum laude. During her academic journey, she discovered a passion for mapping and spatial analytics, which led her to pursue a Geospatial Internship with the local non-profit organization, SkyTruth. Through this experience, Ms. Pierce developed a deep commitment to utilizing GIS technology to support communities and improve local decision-making and is currently pursuing her Master’s degree in Geospatial Information Systems from Johns Hopkins University.
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Driven by a desire to serve her fellow citizens, Ms. Pierce is honored to step into the role of GIS Analyst for Jefferson County, stating: “I am incredibly humbled to accept this position and excited to contribute to the county’s efforts in leveraging GIS technology for the benefit of our community, and I look forward to working closely with residents, businesses, and local government agencies to enhance the accessibility and effectiveness of spatial data.”

The Jefferson County Commission welcomes Ms. Pierce and is confident her expertise will greatly benefit the county and its residents. 
Please call the Commission Office with questions (304) 728-3284.
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